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early 1970's this meant a return to the image of Archaeology as a 
subject after the nature of the 'hard sciences'. This was parallel led 
by a change in scientific method from inductive to deductive with the 
subsequent promulgation of the hypothetical-deductive method. 

The period from the late '50's/ early '60' s to the mid '70's was a 
very resourceful and inspired one in Scandinavian archaeology (see also 
Kristiansen, this volume), with the re-establishment of theoretical 
goals and great optimism about the possibility of recovering 
generalities about culture and cultural development. In this period we 
once aga in see exp! ana ti on coming in to focus as opposed to 
understanding.6

Following the general critique of natural science as an ideal, and 
of the hypothetical-deductive method, this orientation towards natural 
science has lately been replaced by an emphasis on the goal of 
Archaeology as providing a H umanistic contribution towards the 
understanding of society (e.g. Levinsen & S0rensen 1979). The current 
approach might be described as attempting to place the subject within 
the social sciences; while the philosophical framework presently adopted 
rejects the notion of 'ideal science' and of formalised criteria for 
scientific/academic work. Knowledge is emphasised as being a process as 
opposed to a product. We can also detect a growing awareness of the 
subjectivity of interpretation and of the relativity of classifications 
in some of the current debates (e.g. Moberg 1981). These concepts and 
their corresponding self-evaluations are sure to be of major importance 
in forthcoming discussions. 

Concluding Remarks 

This very brief account has attempted to show how the images we have had about the ideal nature of our work have resulted in the archaeological data being approached and interpreted in different ways. The history further shows the limited alternatives in the ways we have seen our discipline and of the nature of the methods advocated. The fact that archaeologists through time repeatedly have argued for therelevance of one of two ideals, namely natural science or history, and one of two methods, inductive or deductive (other polarisations could be mentioned, see (S0rensen 1982)), might, when seen in a historicalperspective, suggest that the truth may lie in neither of those butrather in both. 

I think that this brief account of a specific aspect of the 
'internal' history of South Scandinavian archaeology can be used to 
suggest that the development of archaeological thougJ-t.t is more 
complicated than hitherto expressed, and includes more factors than the 
social context; furthermore, that this branch of knowledge has an 
importance which is relevant to more than an academic elite. It is, 
therefore, suggested that understanding the specific nature of the 
development of our subject would be a constructive extention of the 
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